International Programs/Offerings Committee

Minutes of October 12, 2010 Meeting
Members present:  Ms. Lillian Akin, Dr. Paul Baird, Dr. Santanu Borah, Ms. Judith Ezejimofor (SGA), Dr. Lisa Keys-Mathews, Dr. Pat Sanders, Dr. Claudia Vance (Chair), Dr. Chungsheng Zhang.  
I.  Dr. Vance called the meeting to order at 1:02 pm.
II. Approval of Minutes.
The revised September 14 minutes were unanimously approved.

III. New Business

A.  Dr. Vance asked about the IPO Committee’s role in recommending study abroad trips to the International Affairs office.  What parameters should be used?  Dr. Zhang said that the Committee should look at academic rigor while the International Affairs office should focus on administrative rigor of the trip.  At this point there is no policy in place.  Dr. Zhang will look at what other universities have in place.  

B.  Discussion of Need vs. merit-based scholarships

Dr. Zhang suggested that UNA look at UTexas because they offer both need and merit-based scholarships.  Each student there pays $1 to support study abroad.  SGA is investigating possibilities.  

C.  Discussion of Scholarship Awards
There is $28,000 budgeted for study abroad scholarships in 2010-2011.  In the October round, 14 students applied and 11($8800) were awarded scholarships.   
D.  Selection of Scholarship Recipients

The committee decided to review student essays in alphabetical order, and using the IPO Evaluation Criteria sheet.    
The following students were approved for scholarship awards:

Kelli Axley


Peru and Costa Rica


McKenzie Britnell
Peru
James Gilmore

Peru
Amanda McGough
Peru
Travis Parker

Costa Rica
Jessica Randall

Peru
Amber Rosado

France
Austin Smith

Peru

Claire Stewart

Peru
Andrea Watson

Peru and Costa Rica
Kevin Woods

France
The following students were not approved for scholarship awards in the October 2009 scholarship round but will be invited to reapply for the January 2010/March 2010 rounds:

Elizabeth Spurr

France
Jessica Johnson

China
Yvonne Saucier

France

The meeting was adjourned at 2:35 p.m.

The Minutes were kept by Claudia Vance, Chair.
